FOVP Parent Council Minutes
October 5th 2023
Attendees 
Laura, Susanne, Craig, Christine, Sally, Anna, Lorna, Joe, Vee, Liz – headteacher, Kirsty – deputy head.
Minutes of Meeting
· The petty cash total is £1,201. We are going to start afresh/keep receipts from here on in.
· Halloween – kids can dress up but no masks, non-scary outfits please. We are going to have a pumpkin trail for each class in the Green Space. There will be a backup option if the weather is bad, which will take place in the Sensory Room. The school is planning a Halloween week with lots of sensory activities. The FOVP are going to source pumpkins for each child, and resources for this. Friends of Victoria Park should have these resources ready for activities to begin on the 23rd October. 
· There is going to be a meeting for parents coming to the school soon, all about the attachment informed school plans. 
· There is going to be a timetable for the Movement Hub in the school. Staff member Donna is taking the lead on that.
· School excursions/outings – school is doing a Largs residential for P7s. There will be an alternative activity planned for primary 6 and 7, and they hope this will take place in an animal farm or somewhere similar. It is still in the early stages of planning.
· Santa WILL be in the school this Christmas. He will be based in the Sensory Room for those that want to take part in the experience.
· Monday 18th December – there will be a sing and sign (singalong) which parents may attend, as well as a booklet of Christmas activities for the children, which will be sent home with them. 
· 20th December – Santa will be in the school, within the Sensory Room
· The children will be making Christmas cards – Christmasforschools.co.uk. £1 from the sale of each product will go back to the school to meet our fundraising goal. 
· The school are encouraging more people to download the Parent Portal App, with more details to be sent out via letter at a later date. 
· C-OPS link can be accessed by parents details, which the school will send out. 
Next meeting FOVP will take place on November 9th at 5pm. Mark in your diaries!
